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Drew Schwartz,

Dear Brothers,

’ y
@blff 5 Welcome back from

summer ! By now you
; should be settling back
munnet into your schooltime
routines and looking
forward to an exciting
vear with Octoraro 22. Over the summer, much planning
and work was put forth to provide this year with an
exciting, active program.

To begin with, plans have been set in to action
by the 50th Anniversary Committee, headed by Drew
Schwartz. Plans include a hig celebration at the
Lodge Banquet, special weekends, and an exciting new

commemorative patch. Speaking of the Banquet, Jim
Micecco, Banquet Chairmen is planning a feast to re-
member. Mark Grubb and his irotherhood Committee

have already begun work. Mark has planned special
Brotherhood meetings to eclear the written and service
requirments from camp. Interrested? Call Mark Grub at
696-42N8 for the meeting nearest you.

Meanwhile back at camp, Phil Sears and his com-
mittee had heen holding Unit Elections for the
September Fellowship Weekend where we will have
approximatly 65 canidates. Also, something Ctragic
happened this summer, our OA bridge was washed out by
high water. But, because of the service of Brother
Richardson and other arrowmen who worked on  the
bridge for many weekends, the bridge will probably be
usakle for the September Weekend. During the  summer
a delagation was sent from our Lodge to Oxford, Ohio
for the lational OA Conference where they had a good

time and picked up some valuble experience.

So, thats what has been going on this summer 1in
the Lodge, I look forward to fun and fellowship with
you on the upcoming service weekend and throughout
the year. As Always, I remain.

Yours in Brotherhood,

im Coyle
Lodge Chief

WHAT DO YOU KNOW

ABwT Thrill, Excitment, Good Food, and Honor.
Well, they are all waiting for you at the 1976 Annual
Order of the Arrow Banquet. This year we will be
celebrating our Golden Anniversary and starting things
moving we will have food and fellowship for all.

The 50th Anniversary committee is making big plans
for the events that are going to take place next year.
The banquet being the first event promises to be a
blockbuster. Plans are being made to make this banquet
the banquets Throughout the history of our Lodge. An
impressive Vigil Calling- out ceromony will highlight

the evening along with good entertainment ,good food
and a few added surprizes,

You will be hearing from Jim DiCecco early next
year in the form of a letter with more detalls and
tickets. The Executive Committee would like each and
everyone of you to be a ticket booster. If you have
any suggestions for the banquet committee in the lines
of entertainment ,fellowship, etc...please feel free
to express your ideas to Jim DiCecco at 412 Chatham
Street ; Avondale, Pa. 19311,

A Special Thanks to Matt Christenson for helping and
at the April Ordeal Weekend



CALENDAR

September 26-28: Ordeal &
Service Weekend at Camp
Horseshoe. Lodge Busi-
ness Meeting on Sunday.

October 5: 0OA Erecutive
Committee Meeting at
the Council Service
Center.

October 10-12: 04 Vigil
Weekend at Cape May.

October 25: 04 Workday at
Couneil Service Center.
An excellent opportun-
1ty for fulfilling one
of the requirments in
order to become a
Brotherhood member,

Hovember 2: 04 [Erecutive
Committee Meeting at
the Couneil Service
Center,

December 7: 04 Ereeutive
Committee Meeting at
the Council Service
Center.

HAVE ANY SUGGEST|ONS

The Wulamoc 1is always
open to constructive crit -
icism, advice, suggestions,
contributions, or 1f you
just want to be heard.
Just call or write Kevin
McDermott at 362 Red Coat
Lane; Wayne, Pa. 19087 ,
Phone: 215-687-0784.

Our
Daughter
Lodge

On September 12th,
seven delegates from Octo-
raro Lodge #22 journeyed
down to Norfolk, Virgina
to attend the Blue Heron
Lodge Annual Fall Fellow-
ship.

This was a very relax-
ed weekend, during which
the seperate chapters of
Blue Heron Lodge competed
in sporting events , such
as softball , volleyball
football and tug of wars
If you weren't interested,
in this recreation you
could swap patches,attend
a camping display or
just relax.

The highlight of the
weekend was a colorful
pageant dealing with the
Bicentenial entitiled the
" Heritage of America'that
had previously been pre-
formed at the National OA
Conference this summer.

After the pageant,was
a wvery succesful patcl
aution which raised over
5350 for the lodge. He
were alsc given a tour of
the Blue lleron Room which
contained souveniers, pat-
ches and mementos fronm
the history of Lodge #349

National Order of Arrow
has conference at Miami

Five thousand members representing 578 lodges of
the Order of the Arrow from all 50 states as well as
the lodge from Puerto Rica gathered at Miami Univer-
sity campus of Oxford, Ohio for a week of fellowship.
training, idea-sharing and trading.

At the 60th Anniversary National DA Conference,
Octoraro Lodge was represented by 13 members led by
Stuart Watson, Lodge Conference Chairmen and Druce
Robertson who represented the Chief. The other
delegates from Octoraro 22 were Brothers: Greg
Rasciani, Steve Brun, Tom Brun, Jim DiCecco, Kevin
HeDermott, Dan Rice, Jim Rice, Bill Robertson, Anthony
Sgiotti, Paul Taylor, and Jim Gawthrop, Deputy Lods
Advisor.

Many activities took place at the lational Confer-
ence such as: training sessions for all delegates
where topics 1including Council- Lodge realations
Spirt of the Arrow, Camp Promotion, and Indian Culture
were discused; variety shows involving Indian Pagents,
skits, Miss Teenage America and Miss Indian America
who both visited for the week; Paul Bunyan Sports Day,
Indian Dance Competition, Bicentenal exhibits and the
traditional Indian Pow-Wow, National Chief Brad Hadock
and National Vice-Chief Ed Stumler presided over the
Conference with the theme "Fondations for the Future'.

In closing the conference Dr. E, Urner Goodman the
founder of the Order spoke before the group. He said:
"that his dream came true', he started with just a
seed, sixty years ago, and now his idea is a nationa’
organization. The 'good docter" gave all arrowmen a
challenge in four parts: one, te build summer campin-
foundations stronger in the indivual councils; two, to
make the Bicentenial worthwhile 1in your community-
three, each lodge to concentrate on the individual
arrowmen; forth, each lodge to make a deeper study of
the American Indian and his traditions. Dr. Goodman
closed with "Arrowmen should put good scouting pro-

grams to use and build "Foundations for the Fugurer
by letting God help vou to push enward and upward",



FIFTIETH

May 17, 1976 will mark the 50th Anniversary of
Octoraro Lodge #22. In order that an appropraite
celebration may take place, a committee to promote
the event has been formed. The members of this com-
mittee of this committee are: Drew  Schwartz,
Chairmen; Jim DiCecco, Banquet Chairmen ; Matt
Christenson, Advisor; and Jim Gawthrop, Co-ordinator.

Three major events for our 50th anniversary have
been scheduled. In the spring the Lodge Banquet will
serve as a kickoff for the year. This is explained in
more detall in a previous article written by it's
chairmen, Jim DiCecco.

Next June a Mini-Conclave i1s planned. This will
involve a weekend when the Lodge members will work
for a day to prepare the camp for our visitors,
followed by a conclave and fellowship on the second
day. Delegations will be invited from nearby lodges
.as well as our dughter lodge, Blue Heron Lodge {349,

In September of 1976 a picnic type affair will be
held for members and thier families at Camp Horseshoe
An open ceremony is also planned for that event,

Several commerative items are to be dissued
throughout the next year. A specilal edition of the
Lodge flap involving the addition of gold to the
silver border will be sold. This flap would be
restricted, whether by a certain quanity per person
or by the fact that only a limited number will
be made.Special patches for the three events are to
made. Other items, such as mugs, bolo ties, necker-
chiefs and slides,,,etc. also will be considered.

The final memento of our 50th Anniversary is
being prepared by Jim Matthews, It will be a hard-
bound yearbook publication contailning history and
pictures of members and events of the last fifty
vears.

ANNIVERSARY

1975-76 Lodge Officers

Calling
All

Chief
Jim Coyle

42 Deepdale Rd. =
Wavne, Pa. 19087 em
68B-5418 M hers
Vice Chief-Administrative BEFORE YOU MOVE
Bruce Robertson and any other time you wrile aboul your
Box 367 R.D. #3 subscription, always include your current
Oxford, Pa. 19363 address label for faster service.
932-8398
T0 CHANGE YOUR
Vice Chief-Program MAILING ADDRESS
Phil Sears
31 RButternut Rd. Please send us your
Glen Mills, Pa. 10342 new address six ATTACH
399-1321 weeks belore you PRESENT
move. Tear the ADDRESS
‘ecording Secretary present address LABEL
Dan Rice HERE
label off t
1732 Tamilton Dr. issue :nuas:‘:':'f
Valley Forge, Pa. 19481 it
783-0R68 with your new ad
dress.
Treasurer
L s NEW ADDRESS:
401 S. Bradford Ave. (Please type or print clearly.)
West Chester, Pa. 19380 .
692-2135 Unit e
aapaias —
l'orresponding Secretary ey
Kevin McDermott S B

n : '
362 Red Coat Ln Send ANY informaticn which

Wayne, Pa. 19087 ;
;) pertains to your membership
EB7-0786 TO:

f;‘ )DE’ ) Octoraro Lodge 22
- Y l'embership Records Dept.
fi
’ OF THE 31 Butternut Road
Glen Mills, Pa. 19342
215-399-1321



